Dear Parents/Guardians,
Hello and welcome to 7th and 8th grade Mathematics and Science at Wilmington Preparatory Academy! I am very excited about working with you and your child. I know we will have a successful and productive school year.
Your student needs:

· 8 composition notebooks (for each nine weeks of math and science- only 2 are needed right away)

· 3 folders

· 2 3” 3-ring binders
· Graph paper

· Glue sticks or bottles
· Highlighters

· Colored pencils, crayons, or markers
· Dry erase markers (for personal use)

· Blue or black ink pens

· Post-it notes (full size)

· Lots of pencils!

· Scientific calculator (graphing calculators like TI-83 are optional)
You can help your student be successful as well:
1. Read the Mathematics and Science Syllabus with your child and make sure he or she knows what is expected of him or her in my classroom.
2. Encourage your child to ask questions in class and come in for extra help when he or she needs it. Wilmington Preparatory Academy offers free tutoring during the fall and spring breaks. Please make use of this opportunity!
3. Make sure you check your child’s grade regularly. We will be using an online grade book. More information will be coming home soon. 
4. Encourage your child to complete all assignments to the best of his or her ability. It is very important to practice mathematical skills in order to solidify understanding. 
5. Sign up for the email distribution list. I frequently send home important reminders about class and other school activities. 
Please do not wait until conferences to contact me with any concerns or questions. I am always willing to talk to you. The easiest way to reach me is through email at clknapp78@gmail.com. You can also call or text my cell phone at 910-265-3823. If I cannot answer your call at the time, I will call you back as soon as possible. Please do NOT call before 7am or after 9pm. 
Looking forward to a fantastic year!
Ms. Knapp
